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Summer 2022

Alcohol licensing tips and reminders
Feeling hot, hot, hot! The summer sun is on its way (yes, really!), holiday bookings are coming
in, and in no time thirsty punters will be lining up for refreshments throughout the Far North. To
avoid feeling the kind of 'heat' you don't want over the holiday months, check out our latest tips
and reminders to help you prepare for the festive season to ensure everyone keeps their cool
and enjoys a safe summer in a responsible way.

 

Single serve alcohol
The District Licensing Commitee can impose discretionary
conditions relating to single serve alcohol if there is concern about
excess or inappropriate alcohol consumption. To check the way
your business handles this, ask yourself: Are we selling high
strength single serve alcohol, who's buying it, who's the intended
audience and are high volumes of RTDs being sold?

 

Unlicensed alfresco dining
As it gets warmer, sitting outside to enjoy a meal and cold beer
seems like a no-brainer but if you want to offer alfresco dining on
public land you must have the necessary approval from the council.
Your alcohol licence also has to include the alfresco dining area.
You can find the Road Use Bylaw 2022 and Alfresco dining
application via these highlighted links.

 

Members of the DLC
A District Licensing Committee (DLC) is usually made up of three
members. A common misunderstanding is that the Alcohol
Licensing Inspector decides the outcome of an alcohol licence
application. The inspector, along with NZ Police and the Medical
Officer of Health, is required to 'inquire' into an application and file a
report with the DLC, who then make a decision.
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Mid North Alcohol Accord
An Alcohol Accord is a partnership between key stakeholders
wanting to promote safer alcohol consumption in an area the
accord defines. Tyler Bamber, owner of The Pioneer Bar in
Waipapa is looking to start a Mid North Alcohol Accord. If you're
interested, let him know - tyler@thepioneerbar.co.nz or 021 563
085. Tyler is also a BOI-Whangaroa Community Board member.

 

Event requiring a special licence?
Are you planning on holding an event where you require a special
licence on Waitangi Day 2023? Any special licence applications for
Waitangi Day (7 February 2023) must be received by 5 December
2022. It is important to note that late applications will not be
accepted. You can find all the information relating to special
licences on our website.

  

Record keeping
Did you know that if you're a licensee there are records that you
need to keep up-to-date? Check out the Sale and Supply of
Alcohol Act 2012. Section 232 outlines the need for manager
appointments and duty manager records to be kept up-to-date and
Section 105 reiterates the need for a licensee to maintain systems
as well as staff and training records.

 

Golfing
not guzzling

Alcohol may only be consumed within
the licensed footprint of a golf club. This
is usually only the club room itself and
not around the golf course.

﻿Check with your golf club committee to
ensure you are not breaching the club's
conditions by consuming alcohol in an
unlicensed area.

Got a question?
Ask your inspectors

﻿
Send in your questions and include:

Subject header: (e.g. Summer
Newsletter)
Your location: (e.g. Kaitāia)
Your question: (eg. where should
my ON Licence be situated?)

Then email it to DLA@fndc.govt.nz.

 

mailto:tyler@thepioneerbar.co.nz
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Promotions for licensed premises

The Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act
2012 out﻿lines offences and penalties for
alcohol promotions deemed to be
irresponsible.
﻿
 The 'Don’ts'

You cannot have a promotion that
encourages excessive alcohol
consumption. Promotions such as a
$500 bar tab if a team scores the
first goal are not acceptable.
You cannot advertise or promote a
discount on alcohol of more than
25% (or free alcohol) where it can
be seen or heard outside of the
licensed premises. This includes
posts on Facebook, etc.
It’s illegal to offer a service or prize
on the condition that alcohol is
purchased if it can be seen or heard
outside the licensed premises.

The 'Can Do's
You can promote and advertise a
loyalty programme that provides
rewards or discounts if they are not
primarily redeemed for alcohol.
Promotions can be a minefield so
you are welcome to call and discuss
any ideas you have with our
licensing team.

 

Filing your applications on time
It is the licensee’s responsibility to ensure applications are filed on time. That includes a
new licence, renewal, variation or special licence. Filing requirements are outlined in
Section 99 , Section 127 and Section 137 of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act
2012. Please note that a complete application means the application form has been
completed, it includes all the required information and the applicable fee has been paid.
 
For renewals, a complete application must be filed 20 working days before the licence
expires. Once a licence expires it is no longer valid, so you must apply for a new licence. If
you file your renewal application with less than 20 working days to go before the expiry
date, then you must provide a reason why your renewal is late.
 
Alcohol application forms can be downloaded from our website and you can apply
online.

 
 
 

Any suggestions for our next newsletter?
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https://www.legislation.govt.nz/act/public/2012/0120/latest/DLM3339333.html
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Email us at ask.us@fndc.govt.nz or visit our website at:
www.fndc.govt.nz/Our-Services/Licences_and_permits
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